

Parliament House State Square Darwin NT 0800 chief.minister@nt.gov.au GPO Box 3146 Darwin NT 0801 Telephone: 08 8936 5500 Facsimile: 08 8936 5576

Dear Principals,

I am delighted to continue to support the Chief Minister's Literacy Achievement Awards in 2023.

The Northern Territory Government is committed to improving literacy outcomes for students across the Territory; these awards will help promote the importance of developing lifelong literacy skills.

I encourage all NT schools to celebrate literacy and recognise students' achievements by nominating them for a 2023 Chief Minister's Literacy Achievement Award.

Your school is encouraged to nominate 1 student in every class from transition to year 9. Teachers may choose to nominate a student in any one of the award categories – Most Imaginative, Most Outstanding or Most Improved.

I hope you will take this opportunity to shine the spotlight on your students and the teachers who are fostering student literacy learning.

More information about the Chief Minister's Literacy Achievement Awards is available at https://education.nt.gov.au/education-events-and-awards/chief-ministers-literacy-achievement-awards.

Kind regards

NATASHA FYLES

